
Justice George Thompson Jr. 

Tribal Town:  Hickory Grounds (ocevpofv) 
Clan:  Bird (fuswvlke) 
Warrior Name:  Kosa Mekko 
 
Justice Thompson is a resident of Henryetta, Oklahoma.  He attended Haskell Institute in 
Lawrence, Kansas, Tulsa University, and Oklahoma State University in Stillwater, 
Oklahoma . 
 
Justice Thompson served four years in the United States Air Force.  He was employed with 
the City of Tulsa Engineering Services and retired after 28 years of employment.  He also 
served four years as a Board member of the Muscogee (Creek) Nation Housing Authority. 
 
Justice Thompson comes from a family with a traditional background beginning with his  
grandparents and to his parents.  His father was a Mekko at Arbeka ceremonial ground 
and mother was a member of Hickory ceremonial ground.  He has been active in his 
culture all his life.  For the past forty years, Justice Thompson  serves as the Mekko of  
Hickory Ground.   He looks forward to his lifetime commitment to his people. 
 
 Justice Thompson fluently reads, speaks and writes the Mvskoke language.  He 
understands that Mvskoke language is an essential part if our customs and traditions are to 
survive.  He has been called on to make presentations to Indian children at multiple 
schools. 
 
Justice Thompson  is currently an active participant in the Muscogee (Creek) Nation, et al. 
v. Poarch Band of Creek Indians, et al. Civil Action 2:12-cv-1079-MHT, which is a lawsuit 
to protect  and oppose the desecration of ancestral home lands in Alabama.   For his 
leadership role in his efforts to preserve our ancestors burial grounds, he was the recipient 
of Principal Chief's Metal of Honor.  
 
Justice Thompson was nominated for a six year term and confirmed to the Muscogee 
(Creek) Nation Supreme Court on February 23, 2013 to end on June 30, 2019.  Having 
been involved with many different people in the judicial system and with the knowledge of 
customs and traditional laws, Justice Thompson hopes to implement with his knowledge so 
that fair and impartiality will be bestowed on the people of the Muscogee (Creek) Nation.  
 

 


